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European Academy of Teachers in General Practice/Family Medicine (EURACT) 
Ljubljana, 24/5/2013

Report from European Academy of Teachers in General Practice (EURACT) for WE Council meeting Prague, June 21, 2013

Organisation

At the time of the last Council meeting in Graz there were 758 members from 42 countries represented in EURACT. So, we have a very good coverage, but very diverse involvement of teachers in different countries. We are striving to have better involvement and input of teachers from bigger countries where seemingly they are self-contained with the level of the development in teaching family medicine. However, southeast expansion of new member countries brings new perspectives and especially greater needs for closer collaboration and solidarity of developed countries in exchange of expertise, experiences and strategies how to implement best practices on all levels of family medicine education. If the first years of our organisation were marked by enthusiastic brainstorming and gluing ideas in the basic documents on education, now we are facing several challenges, which might not provide same opportunities for epic achievements, but educationalists in family medicine in majority of countries simply need forum for an exchange of ideas and source of inspiration. We are striving for good collaboration between educationalists – members of EURACT and academics in countries, where they come from and with the national family medicine organisations – societies and colleges. Alliances within countries and collaboration across borders can help us in keeping and improving position of family medicine in health care systems and in the whole society.
Major achievements

Recently EURACT invested in the development of new interactive website which allows viewing and downloading continuously updated data on specialty training and some other aspects of family medicine in member states (www.euract.eu SPECIALIST TRAINING, http://www.euract.eu/resources/specialist-training).

With partners and with support from the European Commission we finished a two-years Leonardo da Vinci Programme (Project no. 2010-1-PL1-LEO05-11460): Framework for Continuing Educational Development of Trainers in General Practice in Europe (CEDinGP) (http://www.euract.eu/leonardo-project/introduction). There are several tangible results available to the whole family medicine community in Wonca Europe. Final document on 35 pages Framework for Continuing Educational Development of Trainers in General Practice/Family Medicine in Europe (http://www.euract.eu/official-documents/finish/3-official-documents/241-framework-for-continuing-educational-development-of-trainers-in-general-practice-in-europe-cedingp) available in English and 6 national languages provides a theoretical foundation of the educational development in the discipline. Course materials (http://www.klrwp.pl/cedingp/products.html) and over 20 trained course moderators are available to be implemented in national or international courses over next few years. Over 50 teachers completed training in Level 1, 2 and 3 courses during the project period, we have already kept first Level 1 course after the end of the project in Krakow, March 21-23, 2013. EURACT besides expertise invested 7.500 Euros in this course and we plan to continue this for the Level 2 course in Skopje, April 3-5, 2014. Outcome presentations from the new established network of teachers based on LdV Level 3 course (http://www.euract.eu/resources/education-a-training-presentations/finish/18-education-a-training-presentations/258-within-and-beyond-level-3-course-alexandra-palka-de-gabriele-a-olsson-5-apr-2013) gives us confidence that there is enough willingness and expertise also in younger generations of teachers to promote family medicine in educational arena and in academic medicine.
Meetings and courses
After Vienna Council meeting in July 2012 we kept Council meetings in Adana, Turkey, November 1-4, 2012, and in Graz, Austria, April 4-6. 2013. During Adana meeting we also kept a joint session with EGPRN president professor Mehmet Ungan on perspectives for collaborative work on educational research and teaching research as part of specialty training curricula. During Graz meeting we run regular elections of new EURACT EB (Janko Kersnik, President, Mario R. Sammut, Honorary Secretary, Esra Saatci, Greece, Honorary Treasurer, Ruth Kalda, Fracesco Carelli, Adam Windak, Members at large. EURACT Statement on Family Medicine Undergraduate Teaching in all European Universities has been developed by EURACT BME committee and shall be approved in one of the next EURACT Council meetings. We continued work on the revision of European definition of general practice, which we found quite satisfactory and we propose mainly editorial work and some refining of the text. Also this year we will sponsor 5 places in traditional EURACT Course in Bled, Slovenia September 24-28, will deal with learning and teaching about doctors’ wellbeing in family medicine (http://www.bled-course.org/lang/). We prepared 3 EURACT Based WSs for Prague Wonca conference.
Janko Kersnik, EURACT President

